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12. REPORT OF THE SHIRLEY/PAPANUI COMMUNITY BOARD’S YOUTH DEVELOPMENT FUND 
COMMITTEE 

 
General Manager responsible: General Manager Regulation & Democracy Services  

Officer responsible: Secretariat Manager 

Author: Elaine D Greaves, DDI 941-6726 

 
PURPOSE OF REPORT 

 
1. The purpose of this report is to submit the following report of the Board’s Youth Development 

Fund Committee which met on 1 November 2006: 
 

Report of a Meeting of the Youth Development Fund Sub Committee  
held on Wednesday 1 November 2006 at 9.35 am 

in the Boardroom, Papanui Service Centre 
 

  
PRESENT: Yvonne Palmer (Chairperson), Ngaire Button, Myra Barry, Bill Bush 

and Megan Evans 
 

IN ATTENDANCE: Elsie Ellison (Community Board Principal Adviser) 
Kevin Roche (Acting Community Board Secretary) 
Helen Miles (Community Recreation Adviser) 
 

 
 1. YOUTH DEVELOPMENT FUND APPLICATION FOR FUNDING 
 
  The Committee’s approval was sought to a requests for funding from Renee Sides, to 

attend the  5th Australia New Zealand Adolescent Health Conference in Sydney from  13-
15 November and Ken and Matthew Henry to travel to Brisbane in December 2006 with 
the St Bedes College under 16 cricket development team. 

 
  The Committee resolved: 
 
 (a) To grant $450 from the Board’s 2006/07 Youth Development Fund to Renee Sides 

to assist her to attend the 5th Australian and New Zealand Adolescent Health 
Conference 2006. 

 
 (b) To grant $500 each (a total of $1,000) from the Board’s 2006/07 Youth 

Development Fund to Ken and Matthew Henry to assist then to travel to Brisbane, 
as members of the St Bedes under 16 cricket development squad, for the Southern 
Skies Tournament in December 2006. 

 
 The meeting concluded at 9.45 am. 

 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

 
 That the information be received.  
 
 

Note
To be reported to the Council meeting - decision yet to be made


